PSA Board Meeting Minutes
September 12, 2009

Present:
Merrisue Steinman, Gena Smith, Lori Gross, Marlene Casmaer, Bill Davies, Bob Miller, George Young

Absent:
Rob Koenig, Larry Pazaski
Community Present:  Nancy Fullerton, Boyd Smith, Susan Koenig, Mr. Fullerton, Gary Steinman, William Casmaer
Call to Order:  Merrisue Steinman.  10:04am

Discussion:  

Special Meeting July 11

Motion #1: 
· To approve the Special Meeting minutes from July 11.  Approved and seconded.
Finance Committee Report:  Lori Gross, Merrisue Steinman

Audit Progress

We are still waiting for the fieldwork audit. 

2010 budget organization plans and committee requests

Motion #2:  

· To take up to $19,000 from water upgrade checking.
· To take up to approximately $125K from general admin savings.

· To cash in 10/16/09 CD.  Repay up to $ borrowed from general admin savings.

· The difference goes to water upgrade checking. 
Approved and seconded.

Discussion:

There will be a Finance Meeting October 17th, 2009, to finalize the budget for November Board Meeting and dispersal of 2010 budget via mail for vote.  Location and time:  Steinman home.  10:00am.
November 14th, 2009.  General Meeting 2pm.  Location:  Mason Benson Club House, the park, or the Steinman home.   Gena Smith will check on availability of Mason Benson Club House.  

Rules Committee Report:
  Boyd Smith

Discussion:


No new rules have been added this year, only updates which have been recorded with the County.  
Facilities Committee Report:  Susan Koenig in for Rob Koenig

Discussion:

A meeting took place to form a subcommittee for the open caretaker position.  The caretaker’s position is to be restructured when Allen’s contract is up November 1, 2009.  The subcommittee will meet after that date. 
After the caretaker’s 5th Wheel is removed on November 1, 2009, that space will be reconfigured for optimum usage.  Gravel will be brought in to fill where needed.  

The Facilities Committee recommends an upgrade of the existing ski dock.  The expenses for this project could reach $20,000. 

The new designated “Load and Unload” parking space will be constructed where the wood is now located.  George Young reported that Mason County rules specify we are not required to provide a handicapped parking space because the park has fewer than 50 total parking spots.  

The “new grass area” is nearly ready for park use. 
Lot Renters:  When Allen McCay leaves, he will turn over all information on renter lot locations and names of renters.  Many of the problems we are having in the park stem from renters and not lot owners.  PSA bylaws state that we can change the rules regarding renters having access to the park.  
It was recommended that the park side gates be kept closed for security reasons. 

The topic was raised of the usage common trails which were created by the previous water lines.  If re-opened, these trails would be for walking use only.  OTR vehicles would not be allowed.  The Facilities Committee will do a study on the usage of these trails.  If these trails are to become active again, they will be required to remain stable and safe to use.  The question of liability to PSA was raised.  
Water Committee Report:  Bill Davies

Discussion:

PSA has changed the name of M/O to “Water Services”.

Liquivision Technology will be cleaning the water tanks, which is a State requirement.  We are waiting for a scheduled date for the cleaning.  The invoice will be approximately $3000.  

Implemented meter rates will take place in the near future.   Rates will be the base amount per cubic feet plus a fee for anything excess of that amount.  Factoring into the fee amount per lot will be usage fees, operating funds and emergency funds.
We are in need of continued maintenance of the brush surrounding the well sites.  
New Business:  
Motion #3:

That Boyd Smith be nominated to fulfill the vacant Board position made available when Rick Galvin resigned.  
Motion approved and seconded.

Boyd Smith suggested that the CC&R Committee be renewed.  This must go to the general membership for vote.   

A new Communications Committee will be set up.  The committee will be responsible for setting up the specific means of dispersing info to PSA members Susan Koenig and Boyd via the Newsletter, website and the “Common Grounds” bulletin board.  The committee will also be responsible for developing a means for PSA Board Members to be reached via e-mail, phone or mail.   
Allen McCay has requested he be able to spend nights away from the park until the end of his contract.  

Motion #4:
Allen McCay should fulfill has contract as is.  Motion approved and seconded.

Motion #5:
To purchase the PSA Secretary Microsoft Word, as she does not have a compatible word processing program.  Motion approved and seconded.

Motion #6:
To purchase a locked mail box for Nancy and that the PSA mailing address be changed to Nancy’s home address.  Motion approved and seconded.

Motion #7:

To adjourn the meeting.  Motion approved and seconded. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 12:04pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Marlene Casmaer, PSA Secretary

